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Check out our videos on the Client Center tab of our website for tips about using your Roth IRAs in your financial
plan.

The coronavirus pandemic has forced consumers to change many habits, including how they shop. This is
particularly true for baby boomers (ages 56 to 74). Nearly half (45%) said they shop online more, with some
product categories seeing a large shift in online purchases.

Source: National Retail Federation, 2020
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Year-End 2020 Tax Tips
Here are some things to consider as you weigh
potential tax moves before the end of the year.

Defer income to next year
Consider opportunities to defer income to 2021,
particularly if you think you may be in a lower tax
bracket then. For example, you may be able to defer a
year-end bonus or delay the collection of business
debts, rents, and payments for services in order to
postpone payment of tax on the income until next year.

Accelerate deductions
Look for opportunities to accelerate deductions into the
current tax year. If you itemize deductions, making
payments for deductible expenses such as medical
expenses, qualifying interest, and state taxes before
the end of the year (instead of paying them in early
2021) could make a difference on your 2020 return.

Make deductible charitable contributions
If you itemize deductions on your federal income tax
return, you can generally deduct charitable
contributions, but the deduction is limited to 60%, 30%,
or 20% of your adjusted gross income (AGI),
depending on the type of property that you give and
the type of organization to which you contribute.
(Excess amounts can be carried over for up to five
years.) For 2020 charitable gifts, the normal rules have
been enhanced: The limit is increased to 100% of AGI
for direct cash gifts to public charities. And even if you
don't itemize deductions, you can receive a $300
charitable deduction for direct cash gifts to public
charities (in addition to the standard deduction).

Bump up withholding
If it looks as though you're going to owe federal
income tax for the year, consider increasing your
withholding on Form W-4 for the remainder of the year
to cover the shortfall. The biggest advantage in doing
so is that withholding is considered as having been
paid evenly throughout the year instead of when the
dollars are actually taken from your paycheck.

More to Consider
Here are some other things you may want to consider as part of your year-end tax review.

Maximize retirement savings
Deductible contributions to a traditional IRA and
pre-tax contributions to an employer-sponsored
retirement plan such as a 401(k) can reduce your 2020
taxable income. If you haven't already contributed up
to the maximum amount allowed, consider doing so.
For 2020, you can contribute up to $19,500 to a 401(k)
plan ($26,000 if you're age 50 or older) and up to
$6,000 to traditional and Roth* IRAs combined ($7,000
if you're age 50 or older). The window to make 2020
contributions to an employer plan generally closes at
the end of the year, while you have until April 15,
2021, to make 2020 IRA contributions. (*Roth
contributions are not deductible, but Roth qualified
distributions are not taxable.)

Avoid RMDs in 2020
Normally, once you reach age 70½ (age 72 if you
reach age 70½ after 2019), you generally must start
taking required minimum distributions (RMDs) from
traditional IRAs and employer-sponsored retirement
plans. Distributions are also generally required to
beneficiaries after the death of the IRA owner or plan
participant. However, recent legislation has waived
RMDs from IRAs and most employer retirement plans
for 2020 and you don't have to take such distributions.
If you have already taken a distribution for 2020 that is
not required, you may be able to roll it over to an
eligible retirement plan.

Weigh year-end investment moves
Though you shouldn't let tax considerations drive your
investment decisions, it's worth considering the tax
implications of any year-end investment moves. For
example, if you have realized net capital gains from
selling securities at a profit, you might avoid being
taxed on some or all of those gains by selling losing
positions. Any losses above the amount of your gains
can be used to offset up to $3,000 of ordinary income
($1,500 if your filing status is married filing separately)
or carried forward to reduce your taxes in future years.
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Printing Money: The Fed's Bond-Buying Program
The Federal Reserve's unprecedented efforts to
support the U.S economy during the COVID-19
pandemic include a commitment by the Federal Open
Market Committee (FOMC) to purchase Treasury
securities and agency mortgage-backed securities "in
the amounts needed to support smooth market
functioning and effective transmission of monetary
policy."1

The Fed buys and sells Treasury securities as part of
its regular operations and added mortgage-backed
securities to its portfolio during the Great Recession,
but the essentially unlimited commitment underscores
the severity of the crisis. The Fed is also entering
uncharted territory by purchasing corporate, state, and
local government bonds and extending other loans to
the private sector.

Increasing Liquidity
The Federal Open Market Committee sets interest
rates and controls the money supply to support the
Fed's dual mandate to promote maximum employment
and stable prices, along with its underlying
responsibility to promote the stability of the U.S.
financial system. By purchasing Treasury securities,
the FOMC increases the supply of money in the
broader economy, while its purchases of
mortgage-backed securities increase supply in the
mortgage market. The key to increasing liquidity —
called quantitative easing — is that the Fed can make
these purchases with funds it creates out of air.

The FOMC purchases the securities through banks
within the Federal Reserve System. Rather than using
money it already holds on deposit, the Fed adds the
appropriate amount to the bank's balance. This
provides the bank with more money to lend to
consumers, businesses, or the government (through
purchasing more government securities). It also
empowers the Treasury or mortgage agency to issue
additional bonds knowing that the Fed is ready to buy
them. The surge of bond buying by the Fed that began
in March helped the Treasury to finance its massive
stimulus program in response to the coronavirus.

By law, the Fed returns its net interest income to the
Treasury, so the Treasury securities are essentially
interest-free loans. The principal must be paid when
the bond matures, and the bonds add to the national
debt. But the Treasury issues new bonds as it pays off
the old ones, thus shifting the ever-growing debt
forward.

Protecting Against Inflation
Considering the seemingly endless need for
government spending and private lending, you may
wonder why the Fed doesn't just create an endless
supply of money. The controlling factor is the potential
for inflation if there is too much money in the economy.

Big Balance Sheet
The Federal Reserve's assets grew with quantitative easing
during and after the Great Recession. In late 2018, the Fed
began to reverse the process by allowing bonds to mature
without replacing them, only to back off when markets
reacted negatively to the move. The 2020 emergency
measures quickly pushed the balance sheet over $7 trillion.

Source: Federal Reserve, 2020

Low interest rates and "money printing" led to high
inflation after World War II and during the 1970s, but
the current situation is different.2 Inflation has been
low for more than a decade, and the economic crisis
has severely curtailed consumer spending, making
inflation unlikely in the near term.

The longer-term potential for inflation remains,
however, and the Fed does not want to increase the
money supply more than necessary to meet the crisis.
From a peak of $75 billion in daily Treasury purchases
during the second half of March, the FOMC began to
gradually reduce the purchase pace in early April. By
mid-June, it was down to an average of $4 billion per
day and scheduled to continue at that pace through
mid-August, with further adjustments as necessary in
response to economic conditions.3

U.S. Treasury securities are backed by the full faith
and credit of the U.S. government as to the timely
payment of principal and interest. The principal value
of Treasury securities fluctuates with market
conditions. If not held to maturity, they could be worth
more or less than the original amount paid.
1) Federal Reserve, March 23, 2020

2) The Wall Street Journal, April 27, 2020

3) Federal Reserve Bank of New York, 2020
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Lessons from the Lockdown: A Back-to-Basics Holiday

Prepared by Broadridge Investor Communication Solutions, Inc. Copyright 2020

Securities offered through Royal Alliance Associates, Inc., member FINRA / SIPC. Insurance and investment advisory services offered
through Phase 3 Advisory Services, LTD., a registered investment advisor not affiliated with Royal Alliance Associates, Inc.

Broadridge Investor Communication Solutions, Inc. does not provide investment, tax, or legal advice. The information presented here is
not specific to any individual's personal circumstances.

To the extent that this material concerns tax matters, it is not intended or written to be used, and cannot be used, by a taxpayer for the
purpose of avoiding penalties that may be imposed by law. Each taxpayer should seek independent advice from a tax professional based
on his or her individual circumstances.

These materials are provided for general information and educational purposes based upon publicly available information from sources
believed to be reliable—we cannot assure the accuracy or completeness of these materials. The information in these materials may change
at any time and without notice.

If there is one thing the COVID-19 stay-at-home orders
demonstrated, it was the need to find joy in simple
pleasures. In fact, 43% of respondents to one survey
said they had "changed their ways for the better" as a
result of the lockdown.1 By applying some of the
lessons learned from pandemic purgatory to the
holiday season, families may be able to create new
and meaningful traditions while saving money.

Travel. While confined to their homes for several
months, people discovered the benefits of virtual
get-togethers via video calls. The same survey cited
above found that many people who used
videoconferencing technology reported that they
connected more with loved ones during the lockdown
than before restrictions were put into place.2 This
holiday season, if you can't be with your loved ones,
consider scheduling a virtual gathering to open gifts or
share a meal together. An added benefit of less time
and money spent on travel could be lower stress
overall.

Experience vs. "stuff." Of course, sharing
experiences in person can be more rewarding than a
video chat. Stay-at-home orders prompted many
people to reflect on how much they took for granted,
especially the opportunity simply to spend time with
loved ones they don't see on a regular basis. As many
grandparents would likely contend, time spent with
family can be a much more valuable gift than the latest
gadget or fashion trend. Moreover, while in lockdown,

many families discovered they could actually live
without many of the material goods they purchase on a
regular basis. Rather than spending a lot on "stuff" this
season, consider intentionally downsizing the piles of
gifts exchanged and focusing more on the shared
celebrations and traditions.

Food. During the lockdown, many people
rediscovered the simple joy of preparing and eating
home-cooked meals and baked goods. And because
ingredients were often limited due to supply-chain
disruptions, creativity became a valuable kitchen skill.
This holiday season, instead of spending a small
fortune dining out, why not put some of that pandemic
culinary prowess to work? Simple meals that the whole
family helps prepare can be cost-effective as well as
memory-making. Wrapped up with a beautiful bow,
your creations can also make thoughtful, inexpensive,
edible gifts. (You might also consider supporting local
businesses by having food gifts delivered or
purchasing gift cards.)
1-2) OnePoll, studyfinds.org, May 23, 2020; 3) U.S. Bureau of Economic
Analysis, June 30, 2020
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